Kehilath Bulletin

MAY 2, 1958

VOL. XXV, NO. 31

IYAR 12, 5718

Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun

Cordially invites its members

to attend the

86th Annual Membership Meeting

of the Congregation

which will be held

THIS TUESDAY EVENING, MAY 6th,

AT 8:30 P. M.

In the Auditorium of the Synagogue House

A Buffet Reception will follow the meeting

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 11:00 A.M. "HOLINESS — THE FOURTH DIMENSION OF LIFE"

SISTERHOOD THEATRE PARTY OFFER LERNER—LOEWE MUSICAL

"Gigi", the new musical motion picture by the exciting team of Lerner and Loewe of "My Fair Lady" fame, is the theatre party offered by the Kehilath Jeshurun Sisterhood on Tuesday evening, May 27th, at the Royale.

A limited number of tickets has been secured by the Sisterhood for this performance. They may be obtained through the Synagogue Office, the telephone number is SA 2-0800.

EDWARD M. SHAIN BAR MITZVAH

We extend mazel tov wishes to Mr. and Mrs. Sam Shain on the Bar Mitzvah of their son Edward Manley, this Sabbath in our Synagogue.

The Bar Mitzvah youth is graduating this year from the Dalton School and will enter Riverdale in the fall. During the past several years Edward has been tutored privately to complete his religious studies. In his spare time he enjoys reading very much.

The Shain family will sponsor the Kiddush in the Social Hall directly following the Sabbath Services.

HAPPY DAY FUND

We acknowledge with thanks a contribution to our Happy Day Fund from Mrs. Oscar Perlberger.

Members are urged to share their joyous occasions with others by making a gift to the Fund. Contributions are to be sent to the Happy Day Fund Chairman, Mrs. Reuben N. Popkin, 12 West 72nd Street.

YEAR BOOK CAMPAIGN ENTERS FINAL WEEKS

Mr. Jules Podell, chairman of the 1958 Year Book Committee, has announced that this year's campaign for ads will end on May 12th.

Attention must now turn to the literary preparation and publication of the volume. We can therefore devote only a few more days to the financial success of the Educational Scholarship Fund which is the beneficiary of these efforts.

Sometime ago you received advertising contracts from the congregation. If you wish to do your share for this current Year Book, make sure that you sent in your ad blank and have contacted those acquaintances and business firms who you feel can make a contribution to this effort. Please feel free to call upon us to assist you in every way possible.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays -

Many happy returns of the day to Jacob Baruch, Mrs. B. Warren Brown, Mrs. Erich Buechler, Lafay Dribben, Mrs. Joseph J. Einhorn, Mrs. A. Phillip Goldsmith and Arthur M. Rosen.

Welcome Home -

We are happy to welcome back Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Warshaw who have just returned from Israel; Mr. and Mrs. Simon J. Vogel, who have just returned from a trip to California.

Anniversaries -

Warmest greetings to Mr. and Mrs. Oscar Perlberger and Mr. and Mrs. Max Scheidt.

Bon Voyage -

We extend our best wishes for an enjoyable trip and a safe return to our esteemed members, Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Kagan, who are leaving this week for an extended stay in Israel.

ATTORNEY GENERAL LEFKOWITZ TO ADDRESS MEN'S CLUB

The final meeting of the Men's Club will take place on Tuesday evening, May 20th. It will be highlighted by an address by the Attorney General of the State of New York, the Honorable Louis J. Lefkowitz.

The meeting will include among other items election of officers of the Men's Club for the coming year. An enjoyable program has been planned for all the participants.

In coming issues of the Bulletin particulars of the program will be included. Members of the Men's Club are requested to bring their wives to this meeting.

LITURGY CLASS ATTRACTS LARGE INTERESTED GROUP

A large group of persons interested in the Liturgical Procedures have been attending a unique class on Saturday afternoons. Designed to give its participants a good foundation in the knowledge of the siddur, its origin and formulation, as well as the ability to stand before the congregation in public worship, this Adult Institute Workshop group under the leadership of Haskel Lookstein has been well received. Once this group will have completed its course of study it is to be expected that the individuals will be able to assume a position in the public worship in the congregation, as well as be able to read from the Torah itself.

Some twenty students are in regular attendance and there is still opportunity to become a regular member of the group. It meets at 6:30 every Saturday afternoon.

BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE

We wish to remind our readers that the Book of Remembrance is now in the process of prepartion. Already there has been a substantial response. A goodly number of our members have sent in the names of those whom they would like to include in this year's Book of Remembrance. Inclusion of names of departed ones is not automatic. No name is recorded merely on the basis of a previous listing. It is necessary that authorization be given before a name is included.

Invariably every year there are some who fail to notify us of their wishes in this matter. Sometimes there is disappointment when the name of a departed dear one does not appear. Please, therefore act without delay. Fill in the card sent to you and return it to the Synagogue Office.

TEEN-AGE WRITING CONTEST ANNOUNCED BY YESHIVA UNIVERSITY

The Second Annual Teen-Age Essay Contest, with substantial awards to winners, has been announced by the Yeshiva University Youth Bureau for Synagogue Youth between the ages of 13 and 18. Original essays on Religious and Community themes reflecting new thinking, as well as reasoning and writing ability will be rewarded with partial scholarships for trips to Israel, complimentary reservations for the Teen-Age Torah Leadership Seminar as well as complete Bible and Mishna sets. A complete list of contest themes may be obtained in the Synagogue Office or from the Youth Bureau, Amsterdam Avenue and 186th Street. New York 33

Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun

117-25 East 85th Street New York 28, N. Y. SAcramento 2-0800

Editor

Harold Cohen

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookstein	Rabbi
Albert Hollander	
Sherwood Plitnick	Cantor
Israel D. Rosenberg	Ritual Director

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra	President
A. Phillip Goldsmith V	
Samuel A. Marcus	Treasurer
Joseph Roth	
Dr. Robert Wallach Pres.,	
Mrs. Oscar Perlberger Pre	s., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY* Evening	6:15
SATURDAY	
Morning	9:00
Junior Congregation	
Weekly Portion: Ahare-Ked Leviticus 16:1-20:27 Haftorah: AMOS 9:7-15	
Evening	7:40
Conclusion of Sabbath	
DAILY SERVICES	
Morning	7:30
Sunday Morning	8:30
Evening	6:15

*Sabbath candles are kindled twenty minutes before sunset. Those, however, who conform to our schedule of ushering in the Sabbath at 6:15 P.M. should also light candles at that hour.

A MODERN RITUALARIUM

is located in our community at 158 West 97th Street MOnument 3-0300

K-J CALENDAR

Saturday afternoons—6:40—Class in Liturgical procedures.

Monday evenings—7:30—Boy Scouts and Cub Scouts in the Gymnasium.

Wednesday evenings — 8:00 — Talmud Class in the Library; Hebrew Class in Room 404.

Monday afternoon, May 5th—12:30— Sisterhood executive Board Meeting at the home of Mrs. Oscar Perlberger.

Tuesday evening, May 6th—Annual Membership Meeting.

Tuesday evening, May 20th—Closing Men's Club Meeting of Season.

Tuesday evening, May 27th—Sister-hood Theatre Party—"Gigi".

YAHRZEITS

May

3-ESTHER LEFKOWITZ

3-CIRL HOLZER

3-THEODORE BORCHARD

4-ELIEZER POFCHER

4-ROZA ROTH

4-7FLDA WITKIN

5-ROSALIE LEVY

5-JEANETTE GIVNER

5-JENNIE ROEDER

5-SONIA SCHUCHMAN

5-MAX PIERMONT

6-ISAAC D. POPKIN

7-MARCUS ROTHENSTEIN

8-GOLDIE BAUM

9-MINNIE POFCHER

9-JACOB OKUN

9-HERSH HEFFNER

9-MINA KLEIN

9-ROSE RUBIN

REMEMBER THEM
IN THE
BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE